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Wednesday June 15, 2022

Member of Toronto City Council
2nd floor, West Tower, City Hall
100 Queen St. W.

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Re: Pedestrian Crossing Protection — Queen Street East and Victoria Park Avenue
To Members of Council:

As two of the City Councillors for the East End of Toronto, we are jointly asking for your support to
improve road safety across our shared border of Victoria Park Avenue.

We have both received independent requests from local residents to help facilitate safe crossing at
Queen St E and Victoria Park Ave. After petitions circulated to both of our offices and consultation with
residents, it was determined that a Pedestrian Crossover (PXO) would be the best installation for this
community. City Staff have additionally reviewed this request from our Wards.

Ward 19 and Ward 20 residents would benefit greatly from this installation, as would visitors to the
area.

Recommendations:
It is recommended that:

1. City Council authorize the installation of a pedestrian crossover on Queen Street East at Victoria
Park Avenue to improve safe crossing.

Respectfully,

Brad Bradford Gary Crawford

Toronto City Councillor Toronto City Councillor, Ward 20
Beaches-East York | Ward 19 Scarborough-Southwest
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